

Bridlington Town Council Newsletter

Distributed to over 16,500 homes in Bridlington & Sewerby

Best wishes for autumn to all residents from the Town Council

Councillor Anthony Padwick Mayor of Bridlington 20th May 19th August 2008

The tragic news of the death of Councillor Tony Padwick whilst away on holiday came as a terrible shock to all. Born in 1949 and raised in Hull he worked for 35 years serving the local community including being Chair of Midmere Primary School for many years. He became the youngest housing manager rising to Assistant Director of Housing before retiring in 2000 due to ill health. He and his wife Janet moved to Bridlington where they integrated into the local community immediately and with ease..

Councillor Padwick served the

Bridlington Town Council from 2001-2003. He was then elected again in 2007 and overcame severe health problems to carry out the duties of a town councillor, serving on several



committees and outside bodies.

Councillor Padwick also served the town in many other areas and was an active member in the local Methodist Church, as a church and circuit steward, was chairman of the East Riding and North Lincolnshire Artificial Limb User Group and vice chairman of the Probus Club of Bridlington.

Councillor Padwick became Mayor of Bridlington on 20 May 2008. He was so very proud to serve the people of Bridlington as Mayor and undertook all duties with dedication and a smile, determined that his health issues would not stop him.

The funeral took place on Monday 1st September at Burlington St John's Methodist Church. The church, which can hold 600 people, was full to capacity with the attendance of many civic heads, family, friends, and associates from Hull and the East Riding. The Service was very moving with a touching tribute by his sister, readings by his niece and the Deputy Mayor, Councillor Liam Dealtry. The singing raised the roof towards the end, which Councillor Padwick would have approved of. People queued both at the Church and afterwards at the Sewerby Hall to sign the book of condolence.

Our thoughts and prayers are with Janet and the family at this sad time.





Making every effort to continuously improve our services and financial products for all our members.

Introducing our new Loyalty Savings Account

4 – 6 Victoria Rd, Bridlington. Tel: 01262 679946

Why not call in to find out more?

Open Monday 10 - 12 Thursdays & Fridays 9.30 - 3.30 Authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority

Higgs and Barker Satisfying East Yorkshire's motorists since 1967

VAUXHALL

Your local family-owned Vauxhall Dealership

Serving the East Coast's motoring needs since 1967

MOTABILITY CARS

from Nil Advance Payment

SAVE up to £4,300 on a brand new Vauxhall

SAVE ££££ THOUSANDS

in our crazy Autumn Used Car Sale

Special LOYALTY VOUCHERS

if you buy a car from us

Telephone our showroom where a warm welcome awaits:

Tel:01262 672022.

52-60 QUAY ROAD, BRIDLINGTON YO 16 4HX. Open Monday - Saturday 8-6pm. Closed Sundays. www.networkq.co.uk

YOUR SAY - RESPONSES

1. Willing to pay for a residents parking ticket to town centre

Yes - 0% No - 100%

2. Park and ride at Lime Kiln Lane

Yes - 60% No - 40%

Land still to be available for the Lions' Bonfire Festival

Bus services in town.

a) Convenient Yes - 50% No - 50%

Comment that 503 has no late afternoon buses.

b) Routes and fares are clear Yes - 75% No - 25% Comment Why are there no scheduled buses to the Spa and along

South Marine Drive?

c) Improvements at Bus Station needed? Yes - 50% No - 50% Comment Toilets are needed for the longer routes.

Which services will be starting from Station Approach when some routes move to the Station Approach Interchange?

4. Should the CPZ be Reviewed?

Yes - 50% No - 50% a) To remove marginal roads Yes - 50% No - 50%

b) Length of stay in Parking Slots c) Return to zone rules

Yes - 50% No - 50% Yes - 50% No - 25%

Don't Know rules - 25%

5. Sustrans cycle route laid out along promenades (block paved areas) Yes - 25% No- 75%

Comments - Too crowded with land train, and pedestrians, cyclists would cause overload especially at weekends and the summer 50% of respondents said do not mix them.

YOUR SAY - AUTUMN QUERIES

Responses to editor Cllr. Pam Austin cllr.p.austin@bridlington.gov.uk

1. Events to promote Bridlington and have some FUN!!

It is important to create more events for residents and visitors not only to extend the season from just late July and August as we have now to a true March to October which we aspire to and to attract short stay visitors from October to March. Events would also help the Spa and the Town to attract conference visitors.

We will ask in this edition for your favourite beach style events. Please send your ideas on events even if we have not listed them here. For the ones below please grade them:

1 MUST HAVE 2 GOOD IDEA 3 PERHAPS 4 NO WAY

- a) Radio Road Show Party on the Beach
- b) Sandcastle and Sand Sculptures
- c) Volleyball/ Beach football
- d) Wind surfing Festival
- e) Wind yachting Festival
- f) Airshow over the beaches

2. Offshore wind turbine farms

- a) Do you agree or disagree that they should be considered, in order to supply, greener cheaper electricity?
- b) Do you agree or disagree that they are a hazard to shipping particularly at night?
- c) Do you agree or disagree that they will affect the views/ landscape amenity?

YORKSHIRE REGIMENT FREEDOM PARADE + photos

Following the Freedom Parade by The 2nd Battalion, Yorkshire Regiment (Green Howards) their commanding officer, Lieutenant Colonel S J Downey MBE, wrote to the Mayor:-

Dear Councillor Padwick,

I wanted to thank you, the Council, your staff and all involved in making our Welcome Parade through Bridlington on Saturday, 21st June so memorable. Exercising a Freedom is always a great privilege,







The Band of the Yorkshire Regiment at the recent Freedom Parade

but I speak for all of the Battalion when I say that the warmth of the people of Bridlington was humbling; the soldiers who travelled back on the coaches at the end of the Parade felt hugely valued and at least two foot taller. Your kind words were particularly poignant.

I would be very grateful if you would pass on my thanks to all concerned and we look forward to hosting you in a visit to the Battalion at Weeton near Preston (if we can lure you over the Penines!) in the near future.

Thank you for an outstanding day. The crowds and their support were superb and very much appreciated.

FIRST RESPONDER APPEAL & LOGO

I am the new Community Defibrillation Officer for North Yorkshire and the East Riding and am actively looking to recruit volunteers in the Bridlington area. Once I have sufficient numbers I will organize a training course. This is likely to happen before December 2008. If you wish to volunteer or need any further details please contact me.

Neil Marsay
Community Defibrillation Officer - North & East
Yorkshire Ambulance Service NHS Trust

Email: Neil.Marsay@yas.nhs.uk

Direct: 01924 889693 Mobile: 07826532214 Web: www.yas.nhs.uk

BRIDLINGTON HOSPITAL MARCH 26TH JULY 2008. CONGRATULATIONS ON THE TURNOUT

People came from the whole of the Scarborough and North East Yorkshire Healthcare NHS Trust area including Filey, Malton and Whitby but particularly from Bridlington and its surrounding villages. Over 7,000 people marched up the Bessingby Road to the hospital in a marvellous turn out led by the Mayor - Cllr Tony Padwick, the Chairman of the Bridlington Hospital Campaign Action Group - Mick Pilling and the Member of Parliament - Rt. Hon. Greg Knight M.P. At the hospital all three made speeches, which enthused the crowd together with contributions from Jean Wormwell of PAGER and Steve Holliday (the Nurses representative).

The main thrust was the proposed closure of the Cardiac Unit, loss of Maternity care beds and Acute services and the reduction of services in

general at local hospitals, particularly Bridlington.
People are still asked to write to Alan Johnson with their protests, as there is still a week before the Minister announces his recommenda-



WE HAVE A LARGE RANGE OF GOODS or the Home & Gardel

for the Home & Garden including:

- GEM 75 ltr compo 3 for £10.00
- Vacuum bags fr most models



FREE LOCAL DELIVERY

A.THOMPSON

-184 Quay Rd., Bridlington Tel: 01262 674273 FREE LOCAL DELIVERY

WRITE TO:

The Rt Hon Alan Johnson MP, The Department of Health, Richmond House, 79 Whitehall, London SW1A 2NS







Bridlington Town Council Members & Staff

Mr. Christopher Smith - Clerk to the Council Mrs Paula King Bridlington Town Council Offices, The Community Resource Centre 4-6 Victoria Road, Bridlington YO15 2BW. Telephone: 01262 409006

E-mail: clerk@bridlington.gov.uk Website: www.bridlington.gov.uk

Administrative Assistant & Civic Office - paula@bridlington.gov.uk Nick Johnson

Skatepark Manager - 07702 753305 - nick@bridlington.gov.uk Rebecca Cockerill - Project Coordinator for Bridlington Personal skills

Development (BPSD) rebecca@bridlington.gov.uk

Councillor Raymond Allerston Tel: 01262 679557

E-Mail: cllr.r.allerston@bridlington.gov.uk

Councillor Pamela Austin Tel: 01262 609155

E-Mail: cllr.p.austin@bridlington.gov.uk

Councillor Linda Chambers Tel:via 01262 409006

E-Mail: cllr.l.chambers@bridlington.gov.uk

Councillor Alan Charlesworth Tel: 01262 677389

E-Mail: cllr.a.charlesworth@bridlington.gov.uk

Councillor Michael Charlesworth Tel: 01262 672623 E-Mail: cllr.m.charlesworth@bridlington.gov.uk

Councillor Liam Dealtry Tel: 01262 605100

E-Mail: cllr.l.dealtry@bridlington.gov.uk

Councillor Shelagh Finlay Tel: 01262 675921

E-Mail: cllr.s.finlay@bridlington.gov.uk

Tel: 01262 400329 Councillor Cyril Marsburg

E-Mail: cllr.c.marsburg@bridlington.gov.uk

Councillor Bob Owen Tel: 01262 676632

E-Mail: cllr.r.owen@bridlington.gov.uk

Tel: 01262 672627 Councillor Leslie Taylor

E-Mail: cllr.l.taylor@bridlington.gov.uk

Councillor Wyn Taylor Tel: 01262 672627

E-Mail: cllr.w.taylor@bridlington.gov.uk

BRIDLINGTON YOUTH COUNCIL

The Town Council has been pleased to respond to an approach from the local Youth Council and has resolved to include a quarterly report from the Youth Council within the Council agenda. In between the formal agenda reports the Youth Council has the opportunity to raise urgent matters during the public participation sessions of Council meetings. Young people with ideas or suggestions are urged to contact the Youth Council to enable them to be considered and fed through to the Council.

The secretary of the Youth Council is Jessica Liu and she can be e-mailed at: violinist.liu@googlemail.com

BRIDLINGTON MARINA - Latest developments

At time of going to press the marina negotiations are on-going, following the positive press coverage regarding agreement between all sides involved for the conceptual layout and design principles of the new Bridlington Marina and Harbour Redevelopment. Bridlington Harbour Commissioners and East Riding of Yorkshire Council have approved the conclusions of the final demand study from PLB Consulting with Faber Maunsell regarding the potential number of berths which has been agreed at around 320.

The Bridlington Renaissance Partnership and Yorkshire Forward, who have been chairing the meetings for sometime, are delighted at the positive progress made.

The next stages involve a detailed business plan together with hydraulic modelling and environmental assessment before the scheme can go to public consultation as part of the Area Action Plan later this year.

Recent Town Council Resolutions

- i) Closer links with the Bridlington Youth Council (see separate article on this page)
- ii) Separate grant budgets for major events to be awarded in January and small grants to be awarded in October of each year.
- iii) Bridlington Town Council has resolved under the F.O.I. Act to request confirmation from the East Riding of Yorkshire Council of any restrictive covenants, which have either been removed since 01.04.96 or are currently applicable to the Bridlington Town Hall, The Spa Complex and the Sewerby Hall and Gardens.
- iv) The Council has lodged its objection to the proposed closure of HM Revenue & Customs office in the Crown Building on Quay Road.

FORTHCOMING TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS:

All Full Council Meetings are open to the public

October

4th Oct	Newsletter	14:00	Council Offices, Victoria Rd
15th Oct	Planning & Environmental	13:30	Council Offices, Victoria Rd
23rd Oct	Full Council	19:00	Council Chambers, Town Hall
30th Oct	Finance & General Purposes	19:00	Gasworx Skatepark, Brid.

November

5th Nov	Planning & Environmental	13:30	Council Offices, Victoria Rd
26th Nov	Planning & Environmental	13:30	Council Offices, Victoria Rd

December

4th Dec	Full Council	19:00	Council Chambers, Town Hall
11th Dec	Finance & General Purposes		Gasworx Skatepark, Brid.
17th Dec	Planning & Environmental	13:30	Council Offices, Victoria Rd

